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EATONIA  

NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Classified $5 

1/8 Page $17 

¼ Page  $30 

½ Page  $47 

Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/8 Page $9 

¼ Page  $16 

½ Page  $22 

Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca  
Anonymous items will not be published. 

 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 

 

 
 

"Any man can be a Father but it takes 
someone special to be a dad." 

 -- Anne Geddes 

TOWN NEWS 
4 Saskatchewan hockey rinks to be powered by 

Sask Power wind project. 
 

Sask Power has announced four communities that 

were chosen from more than 150 communities 

that expressed interest in participating in the 

project. It’s all part of a demonstration project 

aimed at testing the province’s wind potential. 

The goal is to determine if self-generating 

electricity will lower power bills associated with 

operating municipal rinks in each community. The 

following turbines will be installed and 

operational in Central Butte, Eatonia, Shaunavon 

and Strasbourg by late summer and will be 

monitored for up to five years. The wind turbine 

will be situated on town land SW of town. 
 

 

Deadline for 

submissions is 

the 22
nd

 of 

each month.   

Please 
provide 

payment with 
your ad.  

 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
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TOWN NEWS CONT’D 
 

The Town Office, Maintenance Crew, & 
Nuisance Grounds will be closed Friday 

July 1st, 2011. 
Nuisance Grounds will be open on  

July 2nd, 2011. 
 

This is the last month that  
The Town is offering tax discounts for the 2011 

Taxes.  
June – 1% 

 

Mosquitoes and West Nile Virus: 

Clean up around your property: 

 Any type of standing water- needs to be 

emptied, barrels or tin cans etc. Birdbath water 

should be changed weekly! 

 Swimming of Wading Pools – Remove water 

that collects on pool covers. Turn over wading 

pools not in use. 

 Check evestroughs and drains – Don’t let 

things pile up. Clean leaves & twigs from       

down & roof gutters throughout the summer.  

Make sure drainage ditches are not clogged.  

Check flat roofs for standing water. 

 Yard & Lawn Maintenance – Cut lawn 

frequently.  Turn over compost frequently.  

Clean away lawn cuttings, leaves & other 

debris. Clean out dense shrubbery where 

mosquitoes like to breed and nest. 

  

Graduation CLASS OF 2011 

“Be not afraid of greatness: 

Some are born great, some achieve greatness, 

And some have greatness thrust upon them.” 

William Shakespere 

 

Mercedes Donald     Miranda Hoffman 
 Jordan Rudy              Randi Somerville 
Michael Theaker        Benjamin Webb 

Health Tips 

Brought to you by the  

Eatonia Primary 

Health Care Team of 

the    Heartland Health 

Region 

Summer is here and along with it comes 

summer activities.  Majority of our kids ride 

bicycles.  Did you know bicycles are 

associated with more childhood injuries than 

any other consumer product except an 

automobile?  Bike riders who acquire a head 

injury are 20 times more likely to die.  Bike 

helmets have been shown to reduce the risk 

of head injury by 85% and risk of brain 

injury by almost 90%.    

 

Here are some tips to keep your child safe: 

 

- Buy a helmet that says CSA or CPSC 

Standards 

- Do NOT use second hand helmets 

- After a helmet has been in a crash,  

Replace it 

- Make sure helmets fit properly and chin 

strap is done up snug (fit no more than 1 

finger under chin strap) 

- Bikes should be in good working condition.  

Chains oiled, tires have enough air and 

reflectors are on front, back and pedals 

- Teach your kids to walk their bikes across 

the street, don’t ride. 

REMIND YOUR KIDS TO PUT A LID ON 

IT!! 

Have a happy and safe summer. 

 

DEAN FRANCIS ART SHOW 
11

th
 Annual Artist Reception/Open House 

New Paintings by Dean, Paintings & Clay by 

Fran, Chairs by Aaron Steinly 

Saturday June 4
th

 9am – 6pm 

Sunday June 5
th

 10am – 5pm 

Sagebrush Studio & Art Galleries 
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20kms East of Empress AB 

Live Music/Refreshments 

1-877-565-2039/www.deanfrancis.ca 

 

Congrats to the Graduating Class… 
Wishing You All, the Best of Luck in your 

Future Endeavors. 
 

Aldridge & Sons Service Ltd. 
 

 
 

Gail Morgan 
 

967-2669 
460-7811 

gg.morgan@yourlink.ca 
 

Congratulations Graduates, 

May Success & Happiness Shine Upon You 
Always! 

The Recreation Board 

The Staff at Prairie Centre Credit Union 

would like to extend our 
Congratulations and Best Wishes in your 

Future Endeavors to the Graduating Class of 
2011”. 

 

 
Let the dreams of your youth become 
the reality of your future … Best Wishes 

Bews Agrow Ltd. 

 

 
Goals are the fuel for further achievements… 
Best Wishes to the Graduating Class of 2011! 

Marsollier Petrolieum Ltd 

May you achieve more success ahead! 
Congratulations on Your Graduation! 

 

Prairie Oasis Drinking Water 

 
 

Eatonia Oasis Living –May 2011 
 

May has been an eventful month for the 
residents. The weather has started to warm up 
and seeding is well under way. During the 
warmer parts of the month the residents have 
been outside going for walks and visiting in the 
sun. This month we celebrated Mother’s day 
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and the residents spent time visiting with 
family and friends. 
 

This month’s activities included our 
daily morning exercise classes and folding 
towels work bee, baking for Mother’s Day tea 
and bake sale, ladies manicures, bingo, Wii 
bowling, shuffle board, crafts and the weekly 
church services of various denominations. This 
month we celebrated Marj Cooke’s birthday on 
May 10th and Doris Richardson birthday on 
May 31st.  Thank you to the CWL who hosted 
the birthday party on May 16th. The residents 
enjoy a couple of games of 5 card bingo as well 
as delicious angel food cake. At the end of May 
we have a total of 20 residents. 
 

There was a wonderful turnout for the 
Mother’s Day Tea & Bake Sale which was held 
on May 7th.  Thank You to the Auxiliary and 
their team of volunteers for making the event so 
successful.  

 

On May 17th the residents were excited 
to help plant flower bulbs outside; with the 
warmer weather they are enjoying being out. 
We also purchased the supplies  to build a stand 
up garden and should be completed by the end 
of the month. 
 

If anybody would like to arrange a time 
to volunteer, help out with an activity or serve 
evening lunch please call Vicki at 967-2447.  

The Housekeeping department is also 
hiring employees on a casual basis with wages 
starting at $14.09 per hour; if interested please 
call to inquire at 967-2447. 

EOL would like to thank the following 
people:  Marie Smith for the organizing the 
Mother’s Day craft this month, Marianne Serfas 
and Kathy Nunweiler, for delivering Meals on 
Wheels and Amy and Kara for helping serve 
evening lunch. Thank you to Sharon Price who 
volunteered serving Bacon & Eggs on May 7, 
2011. 

We are very excited to welcome Cora 
Knuttila as our new Administrator and sad to 
say farewell to Krista. We wish her good luck in 
her future endeavors. 

 

Donations received throughout the month:  
Thank you for all the donations received!!! 

(If we have missed any donations, or misspelled 
your name, please accept our apology.) 

 

Marie Smith - Potatoes 
Gail Morgan – 2 Pots 

Darlene Pinceman – Beet Pickles 
Auxilary Tea and Bake Sale - Cookies, cupcakes, 

muffins, and tarts 
Mo Scott - Cake 

Blingo - Chocolate Mousse 
Tara Giesbrecht - 5doz eggs and raisin tarts 

Bernie Bredy’s family – dainties 
 

 
We are wishing the Class of 2011 Many More 

Successes in Your Futures …Be Safe & Don’t Drink & 
Drive! Congratulations! 

Eatonia Tavern 

 

Happy Graduation … Never forget your true goals 

… always aim for the stars … Wishing you the best 

in life! 

Bredy’s Country Store 

 
CO-OP CUSTOMER APPRECIATION BBQ 
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Friday June 17th, 2011 
11:30am – 1:30pm 

 Burger, Drink & Dessert $1.00 
Located at the Grocery Store 

DOOR PRIZES 
 

 
KIDS CLUB SWIMMING 
Sunday June 26, 2011 

1am- 2pm 
Invitations will be mailed out. 

 

 

 
Best to You in your Futures … May All you 

Dreams Come True! 

Naglar – Pat Tilbert 
 

 

Congratulations To All The Grads!! 

The 21-44 Store 

 

 

 
Best Wishes to All the Grads … each step has 

been a building block for life! 

 

Bredy & Son Construction 
 

Congrats Graduates of 2011 
For Every Ending there’s a new beginning; for 
every memory there’s a dream ahead! 

Millenium Land 

Ltd. 

 

 
Wishing all Graduates the Best of 

Luck  

In your Futures! 

Eatonia Family Restaurant  

 

 
You cannot help but learn more as you take 

the world into your hands! 

Best Wishes! 

Teaken Repairs & Renovations 
 

 

 
Best of Wishes … Congrats on Your 

Graduation! Don’t Drink & Drive! 

 

Deb’s Massage Therapy 

 

 

 

The Eatonia Heritage Park Board would like to 

wish a thank you to everyone who attended and 

also thank the following businesses and 

individuals for their generous contributions to 

http://www.google.ca/imgres?imgurl=http://oduart.files.wordpress.com/2011/04/gradreception20111.jpg&imgrefurl=http://oduart.wordpress.com/category/announcements/&usg=__ifYw7jeiRgi_krqDyVi7oLNhVfo=&h=394&w=420&sz=191&hl=en&start=14&zoom=1&tbnid=O-x7OwLVBmVFZM:&tbnh=117&tbnw=125&ei=Ej_UTdH_AenciALt1sydAg&prev=/search?q=graduation+line+art+free&hl=en&sa=X&rlz=1T4ADRA_enCA412CA412&biw=1419&bih=607&tbm=isch&chk=sbg&itbs=1
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the success of our first Mother’s Day Blingo! 

Brunch: 
 

                Tupperware/Party Lite, Amy Knuttila      

12
th

 Ave Fashions     The 21-44 

Store 

Amanda & Phillip Bertoia                Anne 

Reinhardt 

Annette Palmer                 Avon, Brenda 

Hoffman 

Bea Donald    Bee Green Honey         

Bounty Cellars                 Bredy’s Country Store 

Colleen Schmaltz                                 Crazee 

Threads  

Cypress Hills Winery                Darlenes Ladies Wear 

Ltd 

Debbie Kroeker Massage   Dreams Boutique 

E & G Welding                 Eatonia Agencies 

Eatonia Co-op    Eatonia Lions 

Empressive Gallery                               

Epicure  

Etc.                 Forks Prairie Orchard 

Fran Francis Pottery                             Garden 

Gallery  

Gentries                              G-MAC  

Gold Canyon                                       Hill Acme Machine 

Ltd 

H-Trio     IGA- Leader  

Janiel Ent.                Joanne Stusrud  

Karen Mullis    Kindersley Optical 

Kramer Auctions Ltd                Labelle 

Boutique  

Lia Sophia                 Lora’s Salon

  

Marg Larock    Margaret Shipley 

Mary Wrishko    Melanie Rudy 

Oyen Optometry    Pat Barnes 

Peavey Mart    Peridot 

Prairie Oasis Water                Prairie Rose 

Purple Parot    Riverridge Golf 

Salon 116                 Scott’s 

Jewellers 

Silpada     Simply Dashing 

Somerville Farms Ltd.                        Staples Men’s & 

Ladies Wear 

Stella & Dot    Stuecks Pharmacy 

Sunset Gourmet               Susan & Chris Theaker 

Sweetheart Honey                            TravelMasters 

Saskatoon 

Veronica’s Sewing               Virginia 

Klarenbach 

Viterra     Vivid              Walmart 

 

We appreciate any cash donations over $25 to 

support the shingling of the station housing the 

museum and library and will be receipted by the 

Town of Eatonia.  

 
Graduation is a Time to celebrate your 

achievements, prepare for your future 

opportunities & Embrace a World of Infinite 

Possibilities … Congratualations!! 

The Town Council & Staff 

 

 
Congratulations to the Class of 2011 … 

  Our hats go off to you all!! 

Viterra 

 

Every yesterday is a memory of dreams and every 
tomorrow is a vision of hopes. Congratulations on 

Your Graduation! 
Lora’s Beauty Salon 

Lora and Barb 

 
 

 
To Happy Endings & New Beginnings!! 

Congratulations and all the best in your 

future! 

Eatonia Co-op Grocery & Hardware Staff 
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Best Wishes to the 2011 Graduating Class!! 

The Transmission Physician 

Robert & Carol Schaeffer & Family 

 
As your New Chapter in Life Begins … Enjoy 

it & Treat it with most Respect. Wishing you 

all the Best! 

Leah & Ray Cooper 
 

Congratulations on all your hard work & dedication… 

Happy Graduation! 
Kramer Auctions Ltd. 

 

 

 
 

May your Graduation be the first step on 
your path to success! 

GMAC’S AG TEAM 
 

 

Congratulations on Your 

Graduation!! 

Miller’s Car Wash 

 

Congratulations to you all as you graduate! 

Rhodes Sales & Service 

 
Congrats to Eaton Class of 2011 … Wishing you all the 

best in your future endeavors! 

Stueck Pharmacy 

 
Eatonia Agencies would like to wish the graduating 

Class of 2011 a safe & healthy Graduation! 

Deb, Lindsay, and Kristina 

 

 
Your Future holds a field of opportunities for you  

As you graduate …  

Wishing you all the Best in your Futures!! 

The R.M. of Chesterfield #261 

Council & Staff 

 

 
Graduation is a day to celebrate your 

accomplishments achieved throughout the 

years…Best of luck to you all!! 

Somerville Farms Ltd. 
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Would you like to receive the News Bulletin 

by email?  Please send your request to 

joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 

 

 

Eatonia Rec News 

Swimming Pool  

**IMPORTANT**  There are going to be some major 

changes this year to swimming lessons due to the 

many requests and staffing.  We will be having the 

first set of lessons in June for 2 weeks and 3 sets 

during July and August which will be one week long 

only.   

The week long lessons will mean slightly longer times 

for lessons and shorter public swimming times those 

weeks.  Please bear with us as we make these 

changes we hope they will be a benefit to all. 

1st Set: June 13-17 & 20-24.  Lessons will be after 

schools and times will be decided once registrations 

are in. There will be no public swimming during the 

week for these two weeks. 

2nd Set: July 25-29 

3rd Set:  Aug 8 -12 

4th Set: Aug 15-19 

Space is limited so register early. 

**If you did not receive a registration form they can 

be picked up at the rec office, emailed, faxed or 

mailed out.  

2011 Swimming Pool Fees 

Season Pass:     

 2-Week Pass: 

Family-$240    

  Family-$105 

Adult-$130    

  Adult-$80 

Student-$130    

  Student-$80 

Preschool/Senior-$80   

  Preschool-$50 

 

Daily Pass:     

 Punch Card (10 Swims): 

Family-$15    

  Adult-$50 

Adult-$5    

  Student-$40 

Student-$4    

  Preschool-$20 

Preschool-$2 

Adult Swim Daily Fee: $3 

Aquasizes Daily Fee: $4 with Season Pass/$5 without 

Season Pass 

Aquasizes Season Pass: $65 with Season Pass/ $75 

without Pass 

Red Cross Swim Preschool:  $45 with pass; $50 

without 

Red Cross Swim Kids:  $50 with pass; $55 without 

 

PUBLIC SWIMMING 

Monday –Friday: 1pm – 5pm & 7pm – 9pm (During 

lessons public swimming will start at 2pm) 

Saturday & Sunday: 1pm – 5pm & 7pm – 9pm 

ADULT SWIM 

Sunday – Wednesday:  9pm – 10pm 

LANE SWIM/ AQUASIZES 

Daily:  6pm – 7pm 

AQUASIZES 

July 4 -15 & 18-22:  11am – 12pm 

July 25 -29: 8am – 9am 

Aug 1- 5: 11am – 12pm 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
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Aug 8-12 &15 -19: 8am – 9am                   

       

June 18, 19, 25 & 26 public swimming will be 

 1pm -5pm & 7pm -9pm 

June 27 & 28 public swimming will be 4pm -9pm 

**Regular Pool Hours will begin on  

Wednesday June 29th. ** 

Eatonia Rec News Cont’d 
Important Swimming Pool Info: 

-Children 5 & under must be accompanied by a parent 

or guardian  

-"Deep Ends"--Must have obtained Red Cross Swim 

Level  4  OR 

-Be at least 6 years of age and capable of performing 

the following:  

- Swim four consecutive widths using an appropriate 

swimming stroke 

-Tread water for a minimum of 1 minute 

-At the Staff's discretion (if swimming ability is in 

question) 

-To parents, guardians & caregivers:  For the safety of 

yourself, your children & other patrons, we ask that 

you do not take small children or children without 

strong swimming abilities into the deep end.   

Parents of Preschoolers: 

You must stay within arm’s reach of your children at 

all times. 

Water wings, lifejackets and other floatation devices 

do not replace parental supervision. 

Thank you for your co-operation. 

These rules are for everyone's safety!   

Discipline Policy: 

-A strict discipline policy will be adhered to.  Patrons 

failing to obey all pool rules or any abuse of 

lifeguards, staff or other patrons will result in the 

offender being removed from the pool. 

 

Parent Water Safety 

Why is Swimming Important? 

~Swimming is a life-long sport  

~Swimming promotes multi-generational 

interaction  

~It's fun  

How Can Parents Prevent Accidents?  

~Enroll children in swim lessons  

~Use CSA-approved life jackets  

~Make sure children aged five and under are 

at least an arm's length away or less  

~Continuously watch all of your children, no 

matter what age  

Facts that Parents May Not Know  

~Shallow water is the most common area for 

drowning, especially in water that is three feet deep 

or less  

~Majority of drowning’s occur to people who 

had no intention of entering the water  

Remember 

The lifeguard's duty is to prevent accidents from 

happening. They are responsible for the overall safety 

of the facility “you” are responsible for your child's 

safety. 

 

Summer Playground Program 

Games, crafts, activities & fun at the arena & pool 

playground for kids aged 5 to 11 years old.  The cost is 

$1.00/day. 

This year’s Playground coordinators are Randi 

Somerville, Morgan Follensbee & Jaydeen Bailey. 

Watch for posters for upcoming dates in July & 

August. 

Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan Lotteries 

products such as Lotto 6/49, Western 6/49, and 

Scratch & Win are placed in the Saskatchewan 

Lotteries Trust Fund.  Grants from this fund are used 

to support more than 12,000 sport, culture, 

recreation and community groups in the province.  

Community groups in Eatonia receive funding from 

the Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant Program. 
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Eatonia Recreation Office 

Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 

Email: eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 

 

We would like to thank all those who 

sponsored our family in the M.S. Walk on 

May 1st. Every dollar and every recyclable 

was greatly appreciated. 

Margaret Larock and “Dots’ Go-Getters” 

I am still looking for someone to convene 

the Terry Fox Run. 

Margaret Larock 

967-2372 

 

Screenings Project 

Thank the following Farms for donations: 

Durum 

John Krentz 

Rob Schaeffer 

Fred Humeny 

Brian Rhodes 

Jason Hennes 

 

Wheat 

John Krentz 

John Meyers 

John Golightly 

Glen Nunweiler 

Stan Stusrud 

Gordon Radies 

Rob Schaeffer 

Randy Miller 

Walter Paslawski 

Would like to thank Kevin Lee “Lee’s Grain Cleaning” 

for donating his truck to move screenings over to the 

elevator, and also thank the Elevator group for using 

the elevator 
 

 

NAGLAR 
Pat Tilbert   967-2272 

 

COME ON OVER AND GET YOUR PIGGIES 

INTO SHAPE WITH A PEDICURE 

BASIC $ 35.00      SPA $ 45.00 

 

$ 5.00 DOLLARS OFF ANY SERVICE TILL 

AUG. 31 2011 

 

FIVE DOLLARS OFF FOR 

GRADE 10, 11 AND 12 FOR ANY SERVICE 

TILL END OF JUNE 30 2011. 

 

Beverly Dahl Hail Insurance 
304 Main Street ~ RM Office 

P. O. Box 52, Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Email:  Beverlydahl@sasktel.net 

Telephone: 

(306) 967-2222 (work) 

(306) 967-2551 (res.) 

(306) 460-8956 (cell) 

 

Agent for: 
Additional Municipal Hail Limited 

Butler Byers Hail Insurance Ltd. 

Canadian Hail Agencies Inc. 

Co-operative Hail Insurance Company 

Farmers Hail Agencies Ltd. 
 

2011 Basic Rates 
 

Twp
/Rge 

29 28 27 26 25 24 23 22 

29 3.8 3.8 5.2 4.8 7.0 4.5 5.8 3.4 

28 3.8 3.8 5.0 4.0 3.2 3.0 3.6 4.2 

27 6.0 6.0 5.4 6.5 4.6 3.4 4.5 3.8 

mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
mailto:Beverlydahl@sasktel.net


     
JUNE 2011 

 

www.townofeatonia.com  

 

11 

26 4.8 4.8 7.0 8.5 7.5 5.0 5.8 4.8 

25 6.0 5.5 8.0 8.5 8.5 5.8 6.4 4.0 

24 4.5 4.8 5.0 8.0 8.5 8.0 5.4 4.5 

23 3.0 3.5 4.0 5.6 3.8 6.4 8.0 3.0 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BE SURE - INSURE AGAINST HAIL! 

 
The 2011 crop is underway and it is once again time to start thinking about Hail 

Insurance.  With the increase in crop inputs and the history of hail losses  

in our area, townships are expected to sell out quickly. 

 

Please call or stop in at Eatonia Agencies Ltd for a quote. 

 

The Girls at Eatonia Agencies Ltd. 

Office: 967-2201 

   

          Fax:    

967- 2302 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

SUMMER HOLIDAYS ARE FAST APPROACHING! 

TIME TO GET YOUR RV’S, BOAT TRAILERS AND MOTORCYCLES 

LICENSED!! 
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Eatonia Agencies Ltd. wishes everyone a very safe and fun filled summer!! 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

RM of Chesterfield No. 261 News 
rm261@sasktel.net  ~ 304 Main Street, 

Eatonia, 

 P.O. Box 70, Eatonia SK   S0L 0Y0 ~ 967-2222 

 

Gophers 
Farmers needing gopher poison may buy 

2% liquid strychnine concentrate from the 
RM at $8 per 250 ml. vial. Terms of use 
are:  

 Use ONLY before June 17 
 Sign agreement to comply with all 

terms of use; and 
 Sign and return a product evaluation 

form by July 8  

 
Rebates of 50% of expenses for gopher 

control are available:  
www.agriculture.gov.sk.ca/gopher-rebate 

  

Rats 
Lockable bait stations, $15 each are 
available at the RM office.  Bait can be 

enclosed, making it inaccessible to children 
& pets. 
 

Hail 

Insurance 

Saskatchewan Municipal Hail Insurance 
Association (SMHI) has set 2011 rates, 

with most townships lower than last year 
and lower than line companies. 

 
Specifically, SMHI and AMHI beat the 
opposition in all but 6 of the 22 townships 

in RM 261.  For a detailed schedule of rates 
including line company (Butler Byers, 

Canadian, Co-op., Farmers) comparisons, 
e-mail or call the RM office. 

 

Highway 44 
The Alternate Truck Route (a mile NE of 
Eatonia running 16 miles west) is taking 

much of the heavy traffic off Highway 44.  
Special permits have been issued to land 
owners along the restricted portion of 

Highway 44, enabling access from their 
property along the highway to the nearest 

municipal road.   
 

Anyone needing extra copies of permits 
should phone or e-mail the municipal 

office.   
 

Update Addresses 
Property owners within the rural 

municipality are asked to provide updated 
mailing addresses, telephone numbers, 

and, if possible, e-mail addresses.  
 

mailto:Rm261@sasktel.net
http://www.agriculture.gov.sk.ca/gopher-rebate
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RM’s e-mail address is 
rm261@sasktel.net. 

 

Council & Staff 
Reeve Dennis Hyland          967-2757 
Div. 1 Brent Watts  628-3807 

Div. 2 Leah Cooper  967-2793 
Div. 3 Dave Booker         (403)565-2180 

Div. 4 Ken Klein           967-2801 
Div. 5 Devan Punter          967-2719 
Div. 6 Duane Cridland          967-2869 

Div. 8 Bill Francis           967-2709 
Admin.  Bev Dahl          967-2222 

A.Admin. Tosha Stallmann    ” 
Foreman Richard Adams      967-2481 

A.Foreman Shane Stusrud    ” 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:rm261@sasktel.net
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